
UPPER OXFORD TOWNSHIP 
June 24, 2013 

 
The Upper Oxford Township Board of Supervisors held an advertised work session at the township 
building, 1185 Limestone Road, Russellville, PA at 7:00 P.M. 
 
PRESENT: Scott A. Rugen 
  Charles Fleischmann 
 
  Jane Daggett, Secretary 
 
OTHERS: Frances Reyburn 
 
The work session was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by the Chairman, Scott Rugen.  Some items of 
discussions were as follows: 
 
 Kerwin King – Building permit for the duck barn.  The Zoning Officer had some concerns 
regarding the amount of water the ducks would be using.  After talking with Mr. King and also the 
company where the ducks generate from, this item was resolved and a building permit was issued. 
 
 Mandy Lorraine/Collamer Road – Scott left a message for Ms. Lorraine suggesting that she 
contact the Chester County Conservation District regarding any concerns about construction site runoff.  
An inspection of the problem area and discussion with the roadmaster determined that it was private 
property owner’s issue as opposed to a township related problem.  
 
 Turners Pond – A resident called about a drain clogging problem.  
 
 Donna Hadden – Collamer Road – concerns regarding how Ricky trimmed her tree.  She is going 
to have a professional tree trimmer come in.  Would like to be notified in the future of any tree trimming by 
the township. 
 
 Little League Baseball – Greg Hunsicker would like to have a field for the little league baseball to 
play on.  It was suggested Mr. Hunsicker approach the Park Committee. 
 
 Challenge Grant – The Supervisors reviewed the monies that the township pays out to the farms 
involved in the County Challenge Grant program.  They will discuss this when Betsy is available at the 
next meeting before committing to an amount for next year’s program. 
 
 Brian Campbell – This will be discussed at an executive session next month. 
 
 Oxford Area Emergency Management – they are considering buying shirts for their members.  
The Supervisors will ask Chuck Freese for a report before giving an opinion on this. 
 
Charlie explained the differences to Frances Reyburn regarding a “park commission” and a “park 
committee”. 
 
ADJOURNMENT – There being no further business, motion was made by Charles Fleischmann, seconded 
by Scott Rugen and carried to adjourn at 7:30 P.M. 
 
       Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
       Jane Daggett 
       Secretary 
 


